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To whom it may concern, 

Viridor South London Limited (Viridor) operates a two-stream Energy Recovery Facility (ERF) at 
Beddington Lane, Croydon. 

An Environmental Permit (EP) for the operation of the ERF was granted on 23 July 2013. The EP 
allowed for the processing of up to 302,500 tonnes per annum (tpa) of waste. 

A variation to the EP was granted on 9 December 2020 to allow for the processing of up to 347,422 
tpa of waste, based on an increase in availability. 

Viridor is now proposed to increase the capacity of the ERF to 382,286 tpa, based on operation at 
the 110% Maximum Continuous Rating (MCR) point on the firing diagram. 

It is acknowledged that the main Supporting Information document for this variation application 
does not make reference to the currently permitted capacity of 347,422 tpa. Accordingly, this note 
is provided for clarity and for the avoidance of doubt, to confirm the following: 

• The currently permitted capacity of the ERF is 347,422 tpa. 

• Within this application, Viridor is proposing to increase the capacity of the ERF to 382,286 tpa. 

 

Yours sincerely  

FICHTNER Consulting Engineers Limited 

  

Katie Hampton James Sturman 
Consultant Lead Consultant 
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